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Hard times don’t spare renters 
Chicago Rehab Network analysis shows continued problem of high rents, lack of family housing as city ponders 5-Year Plan 
Today the Chicago Rehab Network released two documents that provide insight into the city’s affordable housing challenges and the problem of too many people, especially renters, spending too much money just to have a place to call home.  The findings are contained in CRN’s “Housing Fact Sheet,” which was released alongside a report on the production of affordable housing in the city from 2004-2008.
While much emphasis has been placed on outrageous numbers of foreclosures, renters aren’t doing much better. These two facts make it imperative that the city not cut affordable housing resources as it embarks on a process that will result in a 5-Year Plan for the Department of Housing. Both documents are available at www.chicagorehab.org. 
“The last five years the city Department of Housing has done a fairly good job of handling resources well and using innovative approaches to overcome things that make it difficult for Chicagoans to find safe, affordable housing in the city,” said Kevin Jackson, executive director of the Chicago Rehab Network. “With the expiration of the current plan this year, we must ensure that the next Five-Year Plan protects gains we’ve made because of good past investments. The city also has to step up at a time when people are likely to need more help,” Jackson said.
According to the CRN Housing Fact Sheet, nearly half of Chicago renters paid more than one-third of incomes for housing in 2006, leaving little money for other vital purchases and needs. Renter-occupied units decreased by 70,000 over the past 5 years, the Housing Fact Sheet shows. 
The number of Chicagoans paying $1,000-$1,500 a month for rent has increased a staggering 63 percent since 2000. Income levels are still below what they were eight years ago and 1 in 3 households earn less than $25,000 a year, according to the Housing Fact Sheet.

Between 2004-2008, most funding for new affordable housing developments came from the federal government, with city and state funding accounting for less than 10 percent of those dollars, the CRN Report on Affordable Housing Production revealed. The city failed to meet its goal of having the vast majority of affordable rental housing benefit households making less than $37,000 a year, the report said.
Chicago Rehab Network (CRN) is a citywide coalition of neighborhood based community based development organizations. Founded in 1977 by community groups seeking to pool expertise and share information, the coalition’s membership consists of over 40 housing organizations representing over 60 city neighborhoods. Over the years CRN’s members have created tens of thousands of affordable housing units and made a visible impact on some of Chicago’s most disinvested communities, while preserving affordable housing in some of its most rapidly gentrifying ones. Visit www.chicagorehab.org for more information.    
